
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  06.12.22
12.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman), Mike Tregenza, Kathleen Aikman, William Hooban, and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
12.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams,  John Ceri Evans, Nia Rees, Edward Griffiths, Denise Stone, Evan Owen.   
12.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman informed the Members that a concert of the Committee of '81 was being held in the hall on the 13th of this month and that an application had been made asking if the Council would be willing to pay for the hire of the hall as in previous years. It was agreed to do this.

The Chairman thanked everyone who had helped her put up the christmas tree in Talybont and stated that she had noticed that the lander was loose on the toilet block as well as the toilet block in need of a coat of paint in general. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Gwynedd Council regarding this matter.
12.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on November 1st 2022 were found to be correct. 
12.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matter arising from the minutes.
12.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.
12.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  8th Barmouth Harbour Committee. 9th, Vulnerable Adults and Families training.10th Care and Housing Scrutiny all day. 13th, Remembrance Service.17th Gwynedd Older Peoples Forum with Wales Older Peoples Commissioner. 18th Cambrian Coast Railway Forum. 28th Dyffryn School Governors. 30th Dyffryn and Talybonr Regeneration Group, Ysgethin. Also several other training sessions, mostly for new councillors but good to have refresher training. 1st December Gwynedd Council full meeting.
Cllr  Rob Triggs, was appointed chair of the Barmouth Harbour committee and I was re-appointed vice chair. The committee advices the Gwynedd Cabinet on managements, safety and the development of the harbour and surrounding areas. Many of the organisations who use the harbour can appoint members to the committee, After 25 years , Barry Davies, the Maritime Officer is retiring, Barry Davies said that he would not be attending the March meeting. Many reflected on his dedication to the work over many years and his prompt replies to queries and problems. Fees etc will be increased slightly. The Care and Housing Scrutiny which I chair lasted 6 hours as the topics were very important. Ambulance delays, closure of youth clubs, and housing allocations policy. Jason Killens CE of the Ambulance Trust put the blame on bed blocking at hospitals. Committee members pointed out that there were 100 unused beds at Ysbytu Gwynedd and it was the NHS who closed cottage hospitals and EMI units all over Gwynedd. Regarding closing the Welshpool and Caernarfon Air Ambulance bases Mr Killens said that the base should be where more people would benefit. This did not go down well at all with the members and they felt that rural areas would lose out. There were 78 youth clubs in Gwynedd now there is only 5. Officials of the Youth Services said that they had to make changes and reluctantly accepted that maybe the changes had gone too far and too quickly. 
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New youth clubs, financed by local councils are planned. Local people on the housing waiting list have been given priority under changes made, but the Welsh Government is to hold a review on housing allocations policies throughout Wales. One factor that was affecting Gwynedd was that private landlords were evicting tenants and then turning their properties into AirBandB’s.The figures I had for Homeless families went up from 170 to 220 and now that total is even higher. It is costing Gwynedd £5 million to deal with this statutory obligations by having to find accommodations wherever they could. Extra staff has been employed to deal with the local housing crises. The Remembrance Day Service was well organised in the village and a collection was made for the RBL during the free tea and coffee afterwards. The Older Peoples Commissioner for Wales  was the guest speaker at the Gwynedd Older Peoples Forum at Plas Tan y Bwlch with over 100 people attending. The theme was to check on benefits that older people were entitled to. I raised the issue of falls involving elderly people  and delays in getting ambulance assistance, and she promised to investigate. Gwynedd Older Peoples Forums are going to re-start on a more local level. At the Cambrian Coast Railway Forum, I was re-elected chair and Cllr Dewi Owen, Aberdyfi was elected vice chair. The main topic was that repairs to the Barmouth Viaduct was to continue in 2023 as more damage than expected was found on the footpath side of the viaduct. A Midlands Railway Group wants to halt the through trains from Pwllheli to Birmingham International Airport in the next 10 years. On the good news side a new Station is to be built in Shrewsbury and this will provide hourly connections to London via the HS2. During Cambrian Coast Railway line closure a shuttle train will go from Harlech to Pwllheli and back to Harlech. We wanted to know why it did not go to Barmouth. This train shuttle will help students attending Pwllheli college as they will arrive in time for the college bus connection. A new timetable for the T2 bus Aberystwyth to Bangor has withrawn a stop at the Porthmadog Railway Station is to be investigated. There is considerable praise for the new head teacher, Cath Davey, at the local school and for her involvement with  out of school activities. There is a wide programme of events leading up to Christmas. At present there are 78 pupils at the school and there is a good relationship with Y Cylch. Arrangements are being made for a Breakfast Club as Mrs Davey feels that there is a need, but things have to be put in place. There is some confusion over the local council representation at the school. During the summer holidays expensive repair has been undertaken on both the inside and outside the school. We were given a tour of inside the school and everything looked great1! The new head has developed a Facebook Group for the school and wants the pupils to embrace new technology. There was a very good meeting of the Regen Group when details of y Tir developments, proposed survey of Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont and the financial position was given. There was praise for the Daffodil planting initiative. At Gwynedd Council last Thursday it was agreed by 37 votes to 21 to increase the second and holiday home premiums to 150% with no discounts. An amendment to defer the increase for a fuller report on the affects, was defeated by 36 votes to 22. I voted to defer the increases and against the 150% surcharge. Empty properties premium is to stay at 100%. I am available on 01341242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru
12.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None come to hand since the last Council meeting.
12.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £43,565.66 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was  £7,567.04 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
In the absence of Cllr. Steffan Chambers it was reported that there was nothing further to discuss about the above Group since the last Council but the most important thing to discuss is that they had heard from Deio from Resource 4 change with a quote for the community survey at a cost of £2,700 (without VAT) and £3,240 with VAT. If it would be possible to get agreement on this tonight they will be able to move forward with putting the questionnaire together. It was agreed to pay for this community survey to be carried out.
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C   Village Hall
Cllr. Denise Stone informed the Members that Mr. Derek Hayward had resigned as Chairman of the committee and also as Trustee of the hall. A meeting will be held on the 9th of this month to look at whether some are interested in becoming Trustees of the hall.
D  Develop Car Park
A meeting was held at 7.00 p.m before the official meeting of the Council for the sole purpose of discussing the above matter. It was agreed that it was now necessary to proceed with this development and it was decided to ask Mr. Meirion Jones, Mr. Kevin Williams, Mr. Martin Howie and Mr. Harri Pugh for a quote to carry out the work. It was agreed to discuss conditions of use of the car park when the development was nearing completion. The Clerk was also asked to contact Gwynedd Council about the old toilet block and also to ask if it would be possible to have the old kiosk removed from the site.
E   Remembrance Sunday
The Chairman informed the Members that the above service had once more been successful, but there had been problems with the sound system and Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to ask Mr. Damian Williams for help of how to use it.
F   Christmas Lights
This matter had been discussed previously.
G  Tribute to past Councillors who have passed away
The above issue was discussed with one idea being to order a bench and place a plaque on it in memory of the former Councillors who had passed away. It was agreed to leave it at the moment and put it on the February agenda and for everyone to think other ideas that would be acceptable.
H  Public meeting with HAL – 24.11.22
The Chairman stated that she was very disappointed with how many of the public had attended the meeting although it had been advertised in time and also she stated disappointment that the Councillors who had not sent an apology had not attended the meeting. It was agreed to discuss this matter further in January.
11.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   SARPA

Received an email from Mr. Jeff Smith, Chairman of the above group inviting the Council to join SARPA, a rail user group pushing to improve rail service. There is a fee of £10 to join the group. It was agreed not to join this group.
B   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a letter from the above department informing the Council that the  Our Area Tidying Up Team will be visiting the area during this month
C   Ms Debbie Johnson
Received an email from the above asking for permission to install a bench and/or plaque in Penybont Garden in memory of her parents. It was agreed to give permission for a bench and/or a plaque to be installed at Penybont Garden and also to ask if she was placing a bench to purchase a recycled material one if possible.
12.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £48,589.24 in the current account and  £4,574.25 in the reserve account.       
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    -  £224.00 (wages) + £140.88 costs = £364.88 
Mr. M. J. Kerr                  - £440.00  -   opening grave re the late Mr. Ronald Barnes

Cambrian Clearance      - £336.00  -   two christmas trees

Mr. G. J. Williams         -   £171.60  -   cut grass around Talybont purchase and plant flowers 
Mr. M. J. Tregenza         - £122.11  -   cabinet for video conference hardware

Mr. Gwynfor Edwards   - £950.00  -   repair wall by War Memorial.
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £160.30 - translation services
12.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

It was reported that tree twigs were tipped on the sidewalk near the cemetery and it was agreed to keep an eye on this.

It was reported that the handrail on Talybont Bridge was still not repaired.

It was reported that an enquiry had been received asking if the Council would be willing to contribute financially to the Barmouth Food Bank and the Clerk explained that there had to be an official letter asking for a contribution and applications would be discussed in March and October.
Cllr. Nia Rees informed the Members that the youth club nights had been successful with 29 children attending, but unfortunately they will end at Christmas.

Concern was voiced that the Christmas tree which was to be erected near Huws Gray had still not been erected and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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